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As members of the Subcommittee on National Security, we are writing to express our 
strong objection to the Trump Administration's most recent decision to redact U.S. troop 
numbers for Iraq, Syria, and Afghanistan from the Defense Department's quarterly public repo1is 
on U.S. personnel strength. This data was publicly available to Congress and the American 
people throughout the Bush and Obama Administrations and should continue to be so under the 
Trump Administration, as it has facilitated the development of policies and measures designed to 
maximize the protection of U.S. Forces deployed overseas. In the interest of continued force 
protection, transparency, and accountability relating to our military presence in key combat 
zones, we respectfully request that you immediately reverse this policy. 

According to press accounts, the Defense Manpower Data Center "stripped" total U.S. 
troop numbers for Iraq, Syria, and Afghanistan from its quarterly report in December on the 
number of active duty, reserve, National Guard, and civilian personnel assigned in the U.S. and 

overseas. In place of this data, the Defense Depa1iment left "blank spaces where Iraq, Syria, and 
Afghanistan figures used to be" and inserted a proviso indicating that, "with ongoing operations, 
any questions concerning DoD personnel sh·ength numbers are defe1Ted to OSD Public 
Affairs/Joint Chiefs of Staff." The Department also reportedly redacted personnel numbers for 
Iraq, Syria, and Afghanistan from last September's report. Moreover, it is our understanding that 

the Defense Department has instructed the Defense Manpower Data Center to count personnel 
going forward based on their pennanently assigned unit locations. As a result, thousands of 
overseas personnel will be reported as stationed in the U.S. when they are actually deployed 
overseas. 1

This data has been publicly available for more than a decade and provides Congress and 
the American people with c1itical infonnation pertaining to Operation Enduring Freedom, 

1 Pentagon Strips Iraq, Afghanistan, Syria Troop Numbersfi·om the Web, Military Times (Apr. 9, 2018)
( online at www. mili tarytimes. com/news/ your-mili tary/2 0 18/04/09 I dod-strips-iraq-afghanis tan-syria-troop-numbers­
fro m-web). 






